POLICY FOR A SUSTAINABLE USE OF PESTICIDES IN THE EUROPEAN UNION: CURRENT ISSUES AND FUTURE  DIRECTIONS

The European Commission has prepared a position document to inform the Council of Ministers and the European Parliament about the actions intended to be proposed in order to achieve a sustainable, environmentally sound and safe, use of Plant Protection Products (PPPs) in the European Union. In general terms this objective was proposed to be pursued by minimizing the PPP use; improving the control of the use and distribution of PPPs; substituting the most dangerous substances with safer substances, including non-chemical alternatives; raising awareness and training of the users; and encouraging the uptake of low input or PPP-free agriculture.

The main issues depicting the PPP scenario in Europe include: the amount and type of products in use; the benefits related to their use; the risks to human health, to other living species  and more generally to the environment. 

The main legislation in place covers the placing on the market of PPPs (Council Directive 91/414), the prohibition of certain active substances (Council Directive 79/117), the setting of Maximum Residue Levels, the Water Framework Directive and directives to encourage improvements in the safety and health of workers. 

Work is in progress to re-evaluate a first set of  the about 823 active substances on the market (Commission Regulation 3600/92) but the process is slow and very time consuming, due to the complex scientific and administrative work involved. So far (July 2001), 11 have been approved, 16 have been withdrawn, 14 are in the decision stage, 11 are being reviewed, and 10 are to be reviewed; in addition 6 new active substances have been admitted and 30 are now under evaluation.  In the phase 2 and 3 of the re-evaluation program, 248 substances are planned to be examined, while 340 active substances abandoned by industry will be removed from the market as from 25 May 2003.

The European Commission intends to propose an Action Plan for reducing risks from PPPs based on a 2-stage strategy: short and medium to long term actions. The Action Plan would include obligations, incentives and voluntary agreements (where relevant in accordance with the principle of subsidiarity), and be centered on a European Frame Directive on the risks associated to the use of PPPs and on National PPP Risk Reduction Programs the Member State would be required to develop.

The short term stage should focus on: awareness raising and mapping out of the local situation; training, education and inspection; voluntary agreement with industry; implementation of Common Agricultural Policy legislation; revision of current legislation, in particular of the Directive 91/414. The medium to long term actions would include: protection of especially sensitive areas as identified in the National PPP Risk Reduction Programs; charges on PPPs, differentiated by hazard or risk; and harmonization of VAT for PPPs.
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